## PROVIDENCE COLLEGE

PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND 02918-0001

Phillips Memorial Library Archives

To: Deborah Falvo

Central Reservationist

From: Jane M. Jackson

Director of Archives Date: September 16, 1997

Subject: Proposed Providence College Army Specialized Training Program Reunion

Dear Deb,

Enclosed is a letter from a person who attended Providence College as part of the WWII Army Specialized Training Program. A previous letter to Ann Loomis was forwarded to the President's Office. As far as I know, no one has really given the okay to Mr. Fisher that he can proceed with his plans for a reunion, but perhaps Eileen can tell you the status.

There seems to be a surge in scholarly interest in this program right now. Obviously the number of WWII veterans is declining rapidly, so the window of opportunity for such a reunion is shrinking.

Members of the Alumni Association, History Department and ROTC might be interested in this, too. If you need any further info on the Program please let me know. I just want to make sure Mr. Fisher is not proceeding with arrangements only to find that the administration has not given approval for use of the facilities, etc. Could you please send me the follow up letter to Mr. Fisher so I'll know whether the idea has been approved and who the contact person is.

Sincerely.

Jane

enc.(1) jmj/rfr